
Community Policing Report District 3 

Summary report for May and June. 

 

Our May meeting lacked the members attendance so we focused on recruitment of new 

members for CPAC 3.  A poster will be created to distribute to the Towers and Multi unit 

apartments, to the Library and nearby businesses. 

We had the honour and presence of Kathy Hartwig, OIC Of Community Programs; Sergeant 

Beyhaghi, from the Youth Investigated team, located at CPAC 3; Corporal Al Lawson; Corporal 

Phil Herbert and Constable Ernie Simpson. That was a good interactive meeting and the 

members of CPAC really appreciated their time spent with us. 

A member was concerned about the difficulty of turning left when there is no green arrow light 

at the intersections with 3 lanes.  It was suggested that probably the censor does not pick up 

when there is not enough traffic on that lane. 

Due to an event on June 27
th

, Edmonds Community School Year end event, CPAC Meeting for 

June 27
th

 is changed to June 20. 

CPAC is participating on July 1, Canada Day event at Edmonds Community Centre. The focus will 

be on the safety of Children while walking or riding the bikes especially during the summer 

hours. There will be participation from CPAC in the Edmonds Show and Shine on July 15. 

A member has a long-standing concern regarding homeless people on the Church property. It 

has been reported to the Police but the situation has not changed. Our Police rep. has assured 

that he will look into this during Summer and will bring the finding in the September meeting. 

Parents are still speeding at the school zone at Lakeview School while dropping their children. 

There needs to have spot checks and presence of occasional Police cars in the school zone. 

CPAC will have their next meeting on Sept 26
th

 at 7pm. 

 

Submitted by Tazul Ali, Chair - CPAC 3 

 


